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TECHNICAL COLLEGE SYSTEM OF GEORGIA 

ACCOUNTING PROCEDURES MANUAL

This procedure applies to technical colleges and system office

Expense Payments 

General

Accounts payable personnel process expense payments one of  three ways within the financial accounting system – by creating a PO voucher from a receiver, by creating a regular voucher or by creating a travel voucher.

Expense Payment from a Voucher

Prior to the purchase or appropriation of funds for an expenditure appropriate approval must be obtained.  Faculty or staff should first complete a “Purchase Order Request (Requisition)” outlining what is to be purchased, suggested vendor from whom it will be purchased from, and the estimated cost.  This request should be forwarded to the employee’s director or supervisor for authorization.  Once the request has been approved by the department head it should then be forwarded to the Vice President of Administration, Director of Accounting, or other designee for final approval of the expenditure.  After the request has been approved by the final designee the request should be forwarded to Accounts Payable.

Create a Regular Accounts or Travel Payable Voucher 

Upon receipt of an approved “Purchase Order Request” or Travel Expense Statement, Accounts Payable personnel will enter a voucher (payable) into the financial system.  When the payment cycle is set a payment will be generated.  The Accounts Payable personnel will verify that the amount of the check corresponds with the approved “Purchase Order Request” and additional supporting documentation such as an invoice or contract for services.  A copy of the payment will be attached to the voucher packet.  If the payment is in the form of a check the check will be mailed to the vendor. 

For more detailed instructions, please reference Module 2 - Accounts Payable, lesson 2.2.1, “Create a Voucher” located at http://saofnupk.state.ga.us/toc.html. 

Create an Accounts Payable Voucher from a PO

Upon receipt of an invoice related to a Purchase Order, Accounts Payable personnel pulls the original PO document and packing slips from the pending files and compares it with the invoice. Receivers are generated from the financial system based on the items received and are attached to the invoice packet containing the invoice, original PO, and packing slips. Differences between invoices and PO amounts need to be reconciled. If there are no differences between the PO amount and the invoice, the invoice can be processed for payment by entering a voucher in the system.  If an invoice amount varies from the PO amount by 10% or more, a change order will be needed. Notification should be sent to the appropriate Purchasing Personnel to increase or decrease the PO amount and/or quantity who then forwards to the appropriate Business Office Supervisor for written approval and/or approval within the financial system. 

At times, partial payments may be required. For example, a partial shipment occurs for which an invoice is received and has to be paid. The same documentation is required as for full payment, except a copy of the PO would be attached instead of the original. The original PO, with any prior payments noted, would remain in the pending file until the final payment is made. 

For more detailed instructions, please reference Module 2 - Accounts Payable, lesson 2.3.2, “Create a PO Voucher from Receiver” located at http://saofnupk.state.ga.us/toc.html. 

